

UNIVERSITY OF PUERTO RICO AT CAYEY

Office of the Chancellor

April 22, 2019

Dr. Elizabeth H. Sibolski President Middle States Commission on Higher Education 3624 Market Street Philadelphia, PA 19104

Dear Dr. Sibolski:

This response acknowledges the receipt of your letter of March 18, 2019 notifying that the University of Puerto Rico Cayey is now in compliance with Requirement of Affiliation 14 and the Related Entities Policy and that a one-year extension for Good Cause has been granted. We also want to thank the Commission's evaluators for the commendation on our January 2019 Show Cause Report and March 2019 Show Cause Presentation. We are confident that we will continue validating our efforts towards achieving our reaffirmation of accreditation.

The University of Puerto Rico at Cayey remains strongly committed to ensuring that the quality of the student learning experience is not compromised; that we are capable of remedying the non-compliance issues identified by the Commission; and that we have reasonable and realistic plans to fully comply with the Commission's expectations for reaffirmation within the period of the extension. Therefore, we acknowledge a Show Cause Report due on September 1, 2019, and prior to that, a Supplemental Information Report due on May 1, 2019.

If you have any questions or concerns about our progress in addressing the Commission's expectations, please do not hesitate to contact us. We greatly value the relationship that we have with the Commission, and we are confident that we will be able to demonstrate that the extension for good cause was well-considered.

Sincerely,

Dr. Glorivee Rosario Pérez

Chancellor UPR Cayey

205 Antonio R. Barceló Ave. – Cayey, PR 00736-9997 (787) 738-4660 - (787) 738-2161, Exts. 2119, 2121, 2122 – Fax (787) 738-8039 – rectoria.cayey@upr.edu